## Addingham Parish Council - Meeting 19/12/2022

## <u>Matters Arising - report for information</u>

- MUGA surface has been cleaned
- Condolence loose leaf pages sent to County Archives to join city wide book of condolence for HM the Queen.
- Letter sent to Queen's private secretary in accordance with palace protocol to advise of our condolence book and that is has been archived.
- CAT Sugar Hill formal completion of the lease took place on 16<sup>th</sup> November 2022.
- Press release sent to Ilkley Gazette to promote Winter Warmer (Warm Space)
- Environmental Task force have cleared footpaths along Ilkley Old Road
- Site visit to Mill Stream 16<sup>th</sup> December 1pm postponed until 13<sup>th</sup> January 2023 at 10am.
- A member of the public has raised a concern about road safety at the junction of Chapel Street and School Lane. It was suggested that a convex mirror might be a useful aide for motorists. The clerk has spoken to highways, who cannot put a mirror at that location. Resident has been informed.
- Data Capture device has been in operation on Main Street. It records vehicle speeds. Data will be available via Cllr Whitaker in due course.
- New Grit bin in place at bottom of Old Station Way
- Further to Council's consideration of a hedge planting proposal at the football field on Stockinger Lane, it was decided that the location was not suitable and future costs of maintenance had not been considered.
- The defibrillator at the Primary School has passed the battery check and the fault cleared from the software. The device is active again on the circuit. A huge thanks to Emma who is custodian for all the defibrillators in the village.
- Auditor appointments for smaller authorities for the five financial years from 2022-23 to 2026-27 has been finalised. APC will remain with PFK Littlejohn.
- BMDC have been to clear the Bolton Road Car park following request made by the Clerk to clear leaves and debris.
- Clerk has reported Turner Lane Gullies to highways. They have attended and referred the matter to cleansing teams to deal with the leaves.
- British Gas Lite supply energy to the Pavilion and the Hub buildings have not yet issued the November bills. The delay is due to backlogs of work caused by the energy support scheme for non-domestic supply. The December bill is also outstanding.

## **Ongoing Issues:**

Water escaping from blocked drain/gully on Southfield Road and causing a hazard was reported in December 2021. Clerk chased for an update monthly. Escalated to Robbie Moore MP in October 2022. Ref CR419651-1004874032 & CR434295-1004953187. Update from BMDC rec'd on 21st October 2022: A gulley waggon will attend and clear the area in the near future. Cllr Smith and Clerk to make regular visits to check on progress.